
MINUTES OF THE 44th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION HELD ON SUNDAY   September 7th    2008 at Keddleston Hall at 10.35 am
Present : Derek Gale (Chairman), John Woodall, Dorothy Woodall, Ernie Williams, Roger Edwards, Ranald Macdonald, Viv MacDonald, Pauline Olivant, David Olivant, Hilary Palmer, John Hurley, Jen Gale, Dave Bennett, Dave Chaffey, Mark Spendlove, Graham Johnson, Liz Godfree and Bob Alderson

1.  
Apologies for absence: Roy Denney, Chris Phillips, John Palmer and Hazel Rice


2.  
Minutes of the 43rd AGM. 
There are no minutes of the 43rd AGM. A proposal by John Woodall, seconded by Hilary Palmer, that those present at the 43rd AGM confirm that the officers of the Association were duly elected and that the meeting was quorate, was carried.
3.   
Chairman’s Report
I would like to take this opportunity to look back over the last year and perhaps take a look forward.
We have seen significant changes to British Orienteering, particularly in its governance, and of course the changes to the event structure.  In part this latter aspect can be traced back to discussions in EMOA.  We can now look forward to running events in the new style.  We will also need to consider changes to the EMOA constitution as a result of the dissolution of the BOF Council.  I await with interest to see how the new liaison between the Board of British Orienteering and the Associations will work out.
I am pleased to see the development of alternative event types such as Ultrasprint, which I witnessed at Sheffield, and the growth of the City Races.  These plus other initiatives are part of British Orienteering’s attempt to bring more people into the sport by making it more visible.
East Midland clubs have been successful at Junior and Senior levels with the Junior Squad coming 4th in the inter regional.  At the other end of the age scale Liz Godfree is the World Sprint Champion for W60 and Paul Addison & Liz helped England to VHI success.
With regard to developments within the East Midlands I am particularly pleased with the new EMOA Web Site and must thank John Cooke for his work on this.  LEI have gained Clubmark which now means all three major clubs have now achieved his.  We are also about to start up our first Satellite Club at Buxton with the help of funding from Sport England.  I must thank Pauline Olivant as the Regional Development Officer for her hard work on this.
Finally, I must thank the committee for their support during the year.

4.  
Secretary’s Report 


There was no Secretary’s Report in the absence of the Secretary.
5.  
Treasurer’s Report and approval of Balance Sheet and Income & Expenditure Statement

The key points from the Annual accounts are:

 

A surplus of £3170 compared to budgeted deficit of £1695, the main variances to budget being: 

· event levies £800 higher 

· £1500 grant for satellite clubs project which has not yet been spent

· income from junior squad £1229 higher, of which £270 from fund-raising, the rest from contributions at a higher rate

· junior squad expenditure £725 lower, due to the squad weekends using cheaper accommodation (halls instead of youth hostels) and sharing a weekend with Welsh junior squad

· junior squad subsidy therefore £375 instead of budgeted £2100

· interest £527 higher, on which Roger Edwards observed that we should be paying tax - action DB to contact Mick Lucking

 

The budget assumes the same as last year with following exceptions:
· no sale of places on a First Aid course, reducing Sponsorship income by £155

· no fund raising by junior squad, reducing Junior income to £3100

· any new grants for satellite clubs project will be spent, so zero net   income

· no other grants applied for (the grant in 2007-08 was a one-off application)

· income and expenditure for SI equipment lost by clubs will net to zero

· no expenditure on coaching equipment (one-off in 2007-08)

· increased expenditure on EMEWS, due to increasing membership and postage prices

· 2007-08 income for satellite clubs project will be spent, net effect of any new grants will be zero

· no expenditure on development as 3-year commitment to DVO Community Sports Coach has ended

· Junior expenditure to increase by 5% for inflation in external costs

· Equipment maintenance and replacement expenditure reduced to £400, assume zero net effect for SI equipment lost by clubs 

· SI expenditure reduced to £1000, to reflect that whilst there will be expenditure, there are no costed proposals at present

 

On this basis, the budget proposes a surplus of £912.

 

Observations on the budget at the meeting were:
 

· EMOA have a commitment to development expenditure of £300 to satellite clubs project

· Junior expenditure will be higher as the JHI are in Northern Ireland for which travel cost will be expensive

· SI expenditure comes from SI fund on balance sheet, not from income and expenditure account. (post meeting note: the SI fund on the balance sheet no longer exists, as all the funds were consolidated back into general funds in the year-end accounts for 2006-07). 

· Post meeting note: the budget will also be updated for the new event categories (as below)
 
6.  
Election of Principal Officers

	Post
	Proposed
	Proposer
	Seconder
	Outcome

	President
	John Woodall
	Bob Alderson
	Ernie Williams
	Elected

	Chairman
	Derek Gale
	John Woodall
	Dave Bennett
	Elected

	Vice Chairman
	Ernie Williams
	John Woodall
	Bob Alderson
	Elected

	Secretary
	Bob Alderson
	Hilary Palmer
	Ernie Williams
	Elected

	Treasurer
	Dave Bennett
	Bob Alderson
	John Woodall
	Elected 


7.
Election of other officers

	Post
	Proposed
	
	Outcome

	BOF Council
	EMOA Chairman
	These Officers were elected unopposed
	Agreed

	BOF Rules Group
	Ernie Williams
	
	Elected

	BOF Coaching
	Hilary Palmer
	
	Elected

	BOF Fixtures
	Ian Whitehead
	
	Elected

	BOF Mapping
	David Olivant
	
	Elected

	Web Master
	John Cooke
	
	Elected

	EMEWS
	Mike Gardner
	
	Elected

	Development 
	Vacancy
	
	Vacancy


8. Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner. 

Roger Edwards was proposed by Hilary Palmer and seconded by John Woodall and was duly appointed.

 9
Budget projections and Fixing of charges

(a) It was agreed to keep annual subscriptions unchanged at the current rate of Senior £3, Junior £1, Family £5, Group £10 and Club £15.
(b) Event Levy to remain unchanged, but will need revision to reflect the new event structure, and the budget will need to be  revised on that basis:
C3 Senior 85p, Junior 20p, less first £25 of sum due

C4: Senior 60p, Junior 15p, less first £25 of sum due

C5: As C4 but only pay if levy is more than £10
(c) SI hire unchanged as Senior 40p and Junior 10p (no charge for C5 events)

Proposer: John Woodall
Seconder:  Bob Alderson

10
Plans for the coming year
(a) Ernie Williams is to review and revise the EMOA Development Plan   based partly on members responses to a questionnaire for members, available at this event and on the EMOA website.
(b) Planning is well underway for the weekend of 9th/10th May 2009 which will see the British Elite Sprint Championships take place at Nottingham University on the 9th, and the British Middle Distance and Age Class Championships take place at Thringstone and Cademan Woods on the 10th.
Meeting closed at 11.05 am

Bob Alderson

17.9.2008

